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Dear Friends,

Summer 2012 

It is nearly the end of May and our COAT Secretary Phil Saville is nudging me to get on with the Summer newsletter. Do my letters sometime seem repetitive to you? I hope not though I fear so as, inevitably, the same names crop up again and again. I have got some really wonderful news to tell you this time – news that makes all the work really worthwhile and that has lifted all our spirits. Perhaps I should start with it…
Practical Action – People’s Plans into Practice: - as you know, Committee member Geraint Jenkins, having retired from his teaching career, wanted to spend some time on his own back in Kimilili, Kenya, at the 4 schools supported by C.H.E.C.K. , where he had been a VSO himself. Well, COAT, through Practical Action have been supporting a project in Western Kenya on a 5 year basis working with around 190,000 people in the slums of Kisumu and Kitale where one in every two families are living in absolute poverty, and, as it is not such a huge distance from Kimilili (3 hours), Geraint had arranged with them to go and see for himself the work we were helping with. “Inspirational” was the word that came up again and again on his return. He has been so delighted and enthralled by what he saw, we can’t stop him talking about it! He writes:
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“How are you? How are you?” asked the children in Tuwan and Nyalenda as we admired the protected springs, water kiosks and eco-sand toilets in their communities.

Practical Action was the charity responsible for the provision and development as well as enabling the installation and construction of these much needed facilities in the informal settlements in Kitale and Kisumu in Western Kenya. I had seen and witnessed the squalor in many similar urban peripheral areas in such places as Kibera and the Mathere Valley in Nairobi before but conditions in these two smaller towns were just as bad.

The impact on me was great as I had not realised that people endured such hardships and strife in Kitale and Kisumu two towns with which I thought I was quite familiar as I had worked as a volunteer myself in nearby Kimilili in Western Province. The positive impact that Practical Action had on the slum dwellers was immense however.

The way the charity operates is quite unique and very effective. They work with the people of the communities initially to identify their priorities and they facilitate and manage the project by involving the local authorities and utility service providers and other NGOs like Caterham Overseas Aid Trust so that the need of the communities are not only met but the process is much quicker than many I have witnessed in Kenya as each element of this jig-saw i.e. the local authorities, the NGOs, the Communities ensure they fulfil their “part of the bargain”. The end result is a sustainable, environmentally friendly, well managed facility or service about which everyone who was involved feels proud.

I had the privilege to be escorted to see many projects that the charity had instigated, the first of which was a bridge in Kitale which linked a community divided into two on separate ridges and separated by a swift and dangerous river in the rainy season. Children were not able to attend the primary school safely on one of the ridges and several had lost their lives trying to cross the river to go to school. The community sought help and advice from Practical Action who actioned the bringing together of the local authority, the Highways Department and several NGOs to facilitate the building of a locally built bridge using local labour and using  local and sustainable resources. I witnessed old and young, women and men going about their daily lives crossing the bridge. 

A water engineer also accompanied me and directed me to a protected spring near the bridge where I witnessed many people collecting water which was clear and constantly flowing. Practical Action explained that it was NGOs like C.O A.T. which enabled such facilities to come to fruition. He explained the process of filtering, walling off and piping of the essential clean water supply. I witnessed a “honey-pot” of activity where many people were walking to collect water from this spring. During the course of the two days, I was taken to see other such water projects where all the community members I was privileged to meet including the Mayor of Kitale, local councillors, old ladies who were given the responsibility of ensuring the springs were looked after, excited “watoto” shouting “How Are You?” were all proud to explain to me how they had benefitted from the aid and development that Practical Action and NGOs such as C.O.A.T had facilitated. Their self esteem was high as they had part ownership and responsibility in the enrichment of their own lives.

I was particularly impressed by the initiatives and the entrepreneurship shown by individuals who furthered their own development by either building a green house and another created a fish farm and even others had established market gardens from the constant supply of clean water from the protected springs and water kiosks. “Small is Beautiful” was a term coined by Dr. Franz Schumacher who was once a resident of Caterham. His widow was once on the C.O.A.T. committee and I even taught his daughter at some stage! How proud and humbled was I now when seeing all these people benefitting from his ideas and philosophy.

As well as seeing these water projects and bridges for which Practical Action were jointly responsible, I was shown the eco-sand toilets which were replacing the smelly, very unhygienic, fly covered long drop toilets and open sewers which characterise so many similar communities I have seen. 
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Practical Action work with other charities to provide education and safe places for street children also. I visited a school and an Adult Education Centre and two Ablution Blocks all of which accentuate Practical Action’s philosophy of working with the communities themselves to help them realise their dreams and ambitions for a better, cleaner, happier life.

As a recently retired school teacher, I wish that as many people from the UK including teenagers, businessmen and women, politicians – in fact everybody, could have  the opportunity which I had to witness something as exciting and as uplifting as the work being carried out to help people to help themselves to change their lives. Truly inspirational!”

Now, back down to earth because, without raising the money, we couldn’t continue to support such wonderful work. 

At the end of my Christmas letter we were just about to have 2 very special fundraising events. First, a fabulous, colourful, and spirit lifting concert by the Womens’ Barbershop Chorus “Surrey Harmony” where 60 wonderful singers entertained a big audience in St John’s Church with a huge variety of songs – happy songs, moving songs, funny songs – and raised £1,735.20 for us. At the same time, we were the recipients of the charity donation from the very funny Miller Centre play “Home is where your clothes are” which raised £718.95. We are enormously grateful to both these events and consider ourselves very lucky to have such good friends. 

We then went out on an exhausting round with Coulsdon Rotary’s Christmas Tree of Goodwill. Are we just getting older or are the hills getting steeper?! Anyway, it was a really successful evening, bringing in £512.32, and I really love to see the children’s  excitement at meeting Father Christmas. Huge thanks to our driver Brian French and helper, and to the whole Rotary Club and of course our own Bob Page under the beard and red coat. 
Then came the Churches’ Christmas Collection – wonderful as always - £1,909.25 – from St John’s, St. Mary’s, the URC and  the Sacred Heart. Thank you isn’t enough. Without the support from members of the congregation and the encouragement of the ministers, I don’t think COAT would exist. I’m not at all forgetting the many and generous individual donations we get given – often out of the blue – but the churches are our bread and butter. 

We got a further £250 from St. Mary’s formula giving, £200 from Our Lady of Mount Carmel, £152 from a Christmas raffle held at work by one of our supporters – all  unexpected but all very much appreciated, thank you so much. 
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In March we decided to hold a Supporters’ Evening.  Anthony Lovat (left in the photo) had been one of our VSO volunteers and, as son-in-law to Barbara Whiteford our COAT Treasurer, we knew he would be willing to come and talk to us about his 2 year stint as Science Teacher Support Officer in the upper-east region of Ghana. He had been there with his wife Laura (a vet) and, by the time he got back, there were 3 of them, with baby Jonah – so they all came which was a delight. The event was held in the Church Hall of the Sacred Heart where Anthony’s parents worship, so there was a lot of interest from there too. 

At the same time, we had had a report from Water Aid about our project with them in Mali. To our amazement, they told us COAT had supported them with over £77,000 since we started. They were very keen to send someone to represent them, and so we decided to combine the two speakers for our evening – Anthony and Nigel Barraclough for Water Aid. It was, I thought, a very interesting and relaxed evening with time for people to talk to committee members, to the two speakers, and to ask questions – it was not intended as a fund-raising event but through people’s generosity, we made £158. 

VSO had supplied a list of names and occupations of all the 33 volunteers COAT has sponsored over the years. That brought back so many memories to me as I had corresponded with virtually all of them. Many were medical volunteers (including a dentist); several teachers one of whom was David Marson from St. John’s School;  several agriculturalists and water engineers and even a tree specialist. We are invited to VSO headquarters next month to meet My Yung Lac, paediatrician returned from Burkina Faso. 
Then came a big fundraising event with the ever popular Bedrock – their 11th gig for us. This time at Caterham School in the Humphreys Hall. Well, it was superb, one of the best ever. Thanks to the great generosity of the band and to Caterham School, we had no expenses at all and the evening raised £1,121. They played our song again “We’ll always gig for Maggie, and COAT our favourite charity” then  told us they don’t really play for any other charities now!! Special thanks to Brian Dunphy, the caretaker, for whom nothing was too much trouble.  

We have a coach trip to “Matilda” shortly which was sold out in one day and then it is time for the fetes again. Only 2 this year – Caterham Carnival and the Coulsdon Rotary Fete as the Dene Hospital are not having one. This means only 400 chocolate bars to buy and not 600 but it also means we can’t make as much money as normal. Many thanks to Random Greenway, local architect, and to an anonymous donor from the Roman Catholic Church who have between them given us £100 towards the cost of the chocolates. Murray and I have just been to the Cash and Carry to buy them - £268 so if anyone else could consider sponsoring some of it , that would be lovely. 
Having heard how much we have given Water Aid, we contacted Self Help Africa and they told us we have given them £47,346 Don’t forget that a lot of this is matched funding through E.U. grants so the value is so much more. We have given Practical Action £32,230 since 1994 and there are many, many other projects and charities we have supported over the years. It makes us feel very proud, as I hope it does you too, it is all down to you, our supporters. 

Now, more dates for your diaries: 

Saturday/Sunday 16th/17th June – 
Flower Festival at St John’s Church as part of the Caterham Festival. The theme is “Life” so COAT are doing a window display “Water is Life”  (10 a.m. – 4 p.m. Saturday, 2 p.m. – 4 p.m. Sunday)

Saturday 6th October – 


Street Collection – can you help?

Saturday 17th November –
Barn Dance with our wonderful regular “Odd Sock do Dum Band” in Essendene Hall. 

Sunday 9th December – 
A possible afternoon concert by the CODA Singers at the URC, with Christmas music and songs and audience participation .. t.b.c. 

We are delighted to welcome a new committee member – Sue Weeks-Wheeldon – a volunteer! Sue, with husband Peter, has always been a good supporter of COAT so it is a pleasure to have her on the committee. 

To end on a serious note, we send out over 300 newsletters twice a year and are very pleased to do so. If you receive yours by hand, there is no problem, but if yours is posted to you and you don’t really want it any more, please tell us – especially with the increase in the price of stamps. Alternatively Phil is always willing to email you your copy – just send him an email to secretary@overseasaid.org.uk with your name and “COAT Newsletter” in the subject line – he will do the rest. 
My thanks to you all again and to the Committee members for their hard work. 

Have a lovely summer, with my best wishes
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Margaret Deards

Chairman

Committee Members : 

	Name
	Responsibilities
	Phone Number

	
	
	

	Margaret Deards 
	Chairperson
	01883 380104

	Phil Saville 
	Secretary
	01883 341063

	Barbara Whiteford 
	Treasurer and St Mary’s rep.
	01883 340994

	Brian Holloway
	For tools and bric a brac / eBay – more goods always needed please for sale
	01883 341534

	Geraint Jenkins MBE
	C.H.E.C.K.
	01959 564772

	Joan Clarke
	Vice-Chair and U.R.C. rep.
	01883 344953

	Anne Walker
	Church of the Sacred Heart rep.
	0208 660 9631

	Cllr. Jill Caudle
	St. John’s
	01883 344031

	Beryl Allen
	U.R.C. Rep.
	01883 344907

	Sue Weeks-Wheeldon
	St. John’s
	01883 345972
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